AMITY TOWNSHIP PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

MARCH 1, 2010

AMITY TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING

MEMBERS ATTENDING:     Harold Boyer,  David Rathgeb,  Joe Rusiewicz,  Risa Marmontello.  Also attending- Charles Lyon, Township Manager.

Chairman, Harold Boyer called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm with the pledge to the flag. 

MOTION TO APPROVE MINUTES OF February 1, 2010 MEETING. Motion made by Joe Rusiewicz, second by David Rathgeb. Motion passed 4-0.

TOWNSHIP MANAGER’S REPORT  ( Attached)

Mr. Lyon reviewed these items in report:

   1.  Leaf Creek Trail public meeting held on 2/24.  Draft will be forwarded to DCNR for approval. After that the plan would go to the Board of Supervisors. Mr. Lyon mentioned that the developer of the Schmale Farm may be submitting a plan this spring.

   2.  Discussions with insurance company on skateboard park equipment.  Height over 4 feet is acceptable for equipment. Standards are required for manufacturer and installation. 
   3.  Blazer Midget Football (BMF) -  John Okuniewski was in attendance to discuss the proposed lights for football practice field.  It must be determined whether or not the poles can be installed in that location due to soil conditions. 
Township received letter from Robert and Sue Flemming who are opposed to the additional lighting and submitted some complaints about the noise and behavior during the BMF activities.
John also asked if no parking signs could be installed along the school driveway.  BMF has been setting up cones along there every event to prevent parking. Mr. Lyon will ask the school district. 
Board discussed a possible conversion of the tennis courts at Lake Drive to an additional area for 

skateboarding. Regardless of the use,  the court surface would need to be repaired or replaced.  Mr. Lyon mentioned a rough estimate possibly $75,000 to replace the tennis court surface. Mr. Boyer was not in favor of tennis courts being converted.  No action was taken on this matter. 
INSURANCE INVENTORY –  Kathy Benson wanted the board to review a listing of recreation properties and facilities.    Several additions were made to the list at the last meeting.   It was confirmed that all improvements installed on township property become the property of the township.  A previous inventory was made several years ago for a playground inspection.   Risa Marmontello offered to meet with Kathy to update the list. Open space areas owned by the township can be confirmed through township property records.
There has been a verbal request by the Optimist Club to schedule 2010 Community Days on September 10-12 at Amity Community Park.  The school district has already approved the dates.

MOTION to approve Optimist’s Club request for use of Amity Community Park for Community Days 2010 on September 10, 11, 12. Motion made by David Rathgeb, second by Joe Rusiewicz.  Motion passed 4-0.   
BOARD CONCERNS

Risa Marmontello reported that the perimeter signs for Monocacy Hill were finished and could be installed when property markers are located. 
Joe Rusiewicz informed the board that the YMCA would not be submitting a proposal for summer day camp due to involvement in another project. 
David Rathgeb asked Mr. Lyon about the price estimates submitted to the board for repair of the basketball and hockey courts at Amity Community Park.
Board members feel that the supervisors should be aware of the state of all the recreation facilities. With budgets tight in the last few years, the recreation board has not been aggressive in asking for money from the general fund. There are maintenance and repair needs not being met because of lack of staff or funds. Lake Drive tennis courts are continuing to degrade and if patching repairs do not hold, they may have to be closed if they become unsafe.  In some cases putting off repair work means higher costs in subsequent years. 
Mr. Lyon mentioned that some people think that recreation fees can pay for repair and upkeep of facilities and that is not the case.  He suggested perhaps a community fundraiser to pay for these repair items.
ADJOURNMENT – Motion made to adjourn the meeting at 8:24 pm by David Rathgeb, second by Joe Rusiewicz.  Motion passed 4-0. 

                                                                                                    Respectfully submitted,

                                                                                                     Risa Marmontello,  Secretary

